



MONTHLY CIRCULAR OF THE BRISBANE CATHOLIC BUSHWALKING CLUB

UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF OUR LADY OF THE WAY

Registered in Australia for transmission by poet.

reriodical

Price 100

CATEGORY B



Page 1 Club Address P.O. Box 151, Brisban, North Quay, 4000.

Monthly Meetings are held on the second Monday of the month at the P.O.A. Building Ann St., City, commencing at 7.30 pm. Visitors are always welcome.

at the P.O.A. Bullums at the P.O.A. Bullums visitors are always welcome. OFFICE BEARERS	36 0361
CHAPLAIN PRESIDENT VICE-PRESIDENT OUTINGS SECRETARY GENERAL SECRETARY TREASURER SOCIAL SECRETARY SOCIAL SECRETARY TREASURER SOCIAL SECRETARY TREASURER SOCIAL SECRETARY TREASURER SOCIAL SECRETARY SOCIAL SECRETARY THE Conway Greg Endicott Chris Neiland Kath Palmer Ann Bullimore Pam Reid Peter Sorensen	351 4092 55 9603 55 2125 267 7708 267 7203 356 5694
S&T OFFICER S&T OFFICER GENERAL COMMITTEE W 225 6598 Tess Neiland W 225 6598 Tim Mellor H 399 9017 David Mort	55 9603
EDITOR Madonna Power 14 Constancia St., MITCHELTON. 4053.	55 7672
EQUIPMENT OFFICER Val Pedrolini 2/75 Gregory St., TOOWONG 4066.	W225 6598
TOOWONG, 4500. TOOWONG, 4500.	351 4092
FEDERATION DELEGATES Greg Endicott Mark Tottenham	57 3925 36.0361
F.M.R. DELEGATES Jim Conway Peter Sorensen	356 5694

EMERGENCY OFFICER

Where a party is overdue the cnus is on parents to telephone the emergency officer. The Emergency Officer is listed under each trip. Please do not ring before 9.00 p.m. at the earliest.

EDITORIAL

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL OUTINGS SECRETARY: Of all the executive positions in the Club, that of Outings Secretary would take the cake for being the most arduous, time-

On his shoulders falls the responsibility of organizing a subcommittee to arrange the years calendar, arranging leaders for each trip as well as transport and emergency officer systems. As well he is responsible for issuing and collecting reports for officia

You can lighten this load considerably by handing reports in within a week ot two after a trip has been held and especially by contacting Chris by the Tuesday before the trip with full details of nominations so that transport arrangement can be facilitated.

Leaders should also have some kind of report actually thought out and prepared for the following meeting. Reports of past trips can be most entertaining both for participants and other members if a little effort is put into their presentation. Don8t knock the audio-visual method - diagrams or cartoons and slides can make your report more informative - see article on Reports.

Tam anxiously awaiting many Nominations/accounting Forms which are long overdue from Leaders.

Drivers have submitted their claims for trips which I cannot pay until the Leaders of the various trips hand the forms to me. In future I would like the forms handed to me together with the money as soon as possible after trips. This will not only make my job easier but it will enable the drivers to be reimbursed

Ann Bullimore (Treasurer)

FOR SALE

2 man Paddy made with walls Boots: Size 6 Sleeping Bag: Paddy made Superdown \$65 \$15

All in good condition - see Keith Shapcott or contact him on All in good condition - Sec 13934041

MESSAGE FROM CHRIS, the Outings Secretary

LEADERS are NEEDED for Ballow Basecamp 22nd/24th October, 1976 and Boonoo Boonoo Basecamp 26/28th November, 1976.

Coming Trips OUTINGS

FEDERATION PILGRIMAGE

Club's Leader:

Cost:

Nominations:

8th/10th October, 1976

David Mort

40 cents per car for Federation and passeng-

ers to reimburse drivers To David Mort as soon as possible but no later than 6th October. Phone 593805

The site for this year's Pilgrimage is on the banks of Teviot Brook. Federation Pilgrimage is a great opportunity for the social interaction and interchange of ideas and is of benefit to all who attend.

Saturday B.B.W., the host club, have organised 4 walks graded easy to very hard. They are;

Kinnanes Falls - easy - A short walk with a little rock hopping. lunch back at camp.

Teviot Falls - easy-very easy walk up the brook to a 100 metre waterfall. Lunch back at the camp.

Wilsons Peak - medium - An all uphill walk to the peak and lunch via the "verandah" and Kinnanes Falls. Water, lunch, and some fitness required

Lizard Point - very hard - For the "super hards". Lunch and water for the day will have to be carried.

Saturday Night there will be a slide show on FMR and FCC followed by a campfire and singalong (song books provided) and supper of pikelets and hot drinks.

Sunday will bedevoted to social interaction by competitive events between clubs.

This outing is a must for all club members as we are the host club next year and will have to start planning soon.

DIRECTIONS TO CAMPSITE

Proceed to Boonah.

4.0km Go right and then left following signs to Rathdowney

14.1km Turn right - signposted Carney's creek

28.3km Turn right onto gravel road signposted "The Head"

34.8kmCampsite on right of road.

22nd/24th October, 1976 Keith Shapcott 3934041 - Throughwalk MT. BALLOW Basecamp leader still needed Leaders:

\$7.00 Tess Neiland 559603 Cost: Nominations and fee to be with leader by Monday before the trip. Trip leaves Cnr. Roma and Turbot Sts. at 7.30p.m. cont'd.

MORAN'S CREEK

5/7th November, 1976.

Leaders:

Frank Murphy H 3997222 - Throughwalk

Basecamp Leader still needed

\$7.00

Emergency Officer: Ann Bullimore 2677708

Nominations fee to be with leader by Monday before trip.

SPRINGBROOK:

14th November, 1976.

Leader:

David Mort 59 3805

Cost:

\$3.00

Emergency Officer: Jim Corway

Nominations fee to be with leader by Monday before trip.

OUTINGS IN RETROSPECT

BINNA BURRA: Leader:

Basecamp 3rd/5th September

Val Pedrolini

Five people left Brisbane just after 7.30p.m. for Binna Burra via Beenleigh, Gaven Way to Nerang and turning right at the traffic lights onto the Beechmont Highway and following the signs to Binna Burra. We arrived at the camping grounds at 10.00 p.m. which have new toilets and hot shower facilities. So when the camping fee of \$2 per person for the two nights was paid we then retired. Saturday morning we saw the sunrise from the coast and the mist in the valley below. We started walking at 9.00 a.m. on the Ship Stern graded track through dry rain forest passing Tangahla (Picnic Rock) then later walking through Kong Gong Rock and stopping at the Lower Ballanjui Falls. Then further onto the Charroomba Rock following the stairway to the top for lunch. We had good views of Egg Rock and the Ship Stern Range and also a view of the Lodge on the other side. At this time of year there were some orchids and many other flowering plants in bloom. Also this area changed from rain forest to Euchalypt Forest. After having lunch we went back the same way stopping at Picnic Rock for some more views of Egg Rock, Shipstern Range and this time including Turtle Rock. We then headed back to camp to collegt some wood down the road. After dinner we had our hot showers and a singalong around the camp fire. Sunday morning with five more people to join us we left for Picnic

Rock at 10.00 a.m. to do some abseiling for the benefit of the throughwalkers who had the equipment for their walk but the throughwalk being cancelled because there were not enough people on the basecamp for the Saturday. We had lunch at the base of the cliff then more abseiling and back to camp. We left the camp at about 4.00p.m. On the way back to Brisbane there were some good views of the coast, Numinbah Valley and Mt. Warning,

MT .ERNEST Teader:

12th September, 1976.

Cris Neiland - Daywalk

Attendance 8

The party arrived at Ernest about 10.30 a.m. The first part of the climb was very steep, and open until the rocky sections which weren't so hard. Best views were on the way up. The mountain had just been up in flames and being a hot day the walk wasn't all that enjoyable. Overall it was a good day.

SOCTAIS

The next Social is to be a Hawaiian Night on the 30th October. This is being held at Bernadette Hayes place at Gilston Street, Keperra, beginning at 7.00 p.m. You must turn up in Hawaiian costume of course. As well as plenty of competitions and dancing, there will also be swimming at the pool. Please nominate at the next meeting. Nominations close on 22nd October. Cost will be \$3.00.

COMING SOCIAIS

Don't forget, canoeing is our social for November. This will be held on Sunday 20th November at lake Cootharaba. This is one of the Noosa Lakes and is up past Tewantin. It is a beautiful lake and there will be plenty of swimming so keep this social in mind.

December is time for our Christmas Party, which this year will be held at Greg & Cecily's home at Ferny Hills.

PAST SOCIALS

A great idea which turned out to be a good success for those who went to it. About 50 people mainly young kids turned up and thoroughly

Those parents who were there and the ex-members who came all aclaimed the day an outstanding success and requested that another be put on soon. It's a shame more club members didn't bring their parents along to this function so that they could meet other members and their parents.

CLUB PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION '76

Slide competition time again. The competition entries should be handed in to Val by the October monthly meeting on the 11th October and be accompanied by the entry fee of 5% per slide. There will be three

- Club Activity Including socials and preoutings. Humorous.
- 2.
- 3. Scenic.

The slides must have been taken on club outings only and from August last year. Also name and category written on the slides. Results will be judged at the November monthly meeting.

FEATURE FOR OCTOBER

There will be no special feature just bring along those slides that we haven't yet seen of the past club trips or holiday trips. Also any slides on the coming trips to get more people interested in going

FMR NEWS

FMR Training Night on 6th October, 7.30 p.m. at the State Emergency Service Brooks Street, Fortitude Valley, behind Fortitude Valley Police Station. It is a Radio Instructor Course.

There is a Commondale Ranges Weekend, with Queensland Conservation Committee on 16th and 17th October. Little Yabba Creek on Maleny, Kenilworth Road. Picnic Area on the map. (M.R.D.) Begins 9 a.m. (Meet at Picnic Area) There will be lectures etc, as part of the save the Connondale Ranges Campaign.

- Q.C.C. are selling 2 books on Tasmania.
- South West Tasmania \$10.00 2.
- Cradle Country \$7.00 Orders and money could be put in through Federation Delegates or

Good chance there will be Cooloola Clean-Up in October. Ocean Beach - hope lots of people turn up to run around picking

Square Dance at Pullenvale Hall on Saturday 2nd October.

TRIP REPORTS

Both the Treasurer and the Outings Secretary are experiencing great difficulties in performing their jobs because trip leaders are not sending in their reports. The leader should hand in all monies collected plus the financial section of the report to the treasurer at the meeting immediately after each trip, as no reimbursement can be made without this report. The actual trip report should be handed to Cris within a few weeks of the trip not months later as in happening at present.

Leaders are also reminded that they should ensure that reports are in the hands of the editor for the circular before and after each trip.

REIMBURSEMENT RATES

The current rates which have been sending the Club Broke have been revised by Committee. The new suggested rates are:-

4 people & 4 packs 4 people & 6 packs	1.9 2.0 2.6 2.8 4 1	Mazda 1300 All Cortinas Mazda 808 wagon Holdens with bench Holden (seats. wagons with bench (seats.
Please consider wire basses	m	eeting.

meeting.

MORE BEAUT SCANDAL

The Raffle was drawn at the Barbecue and was won by Greg Endicott, President of the Vices. Do I hear outraged murmers of "Gambling" -"Rigged" ?

Happy Birthday to one Outings Secretary who turned legal on the 21st September.

Congratulations and best wishes to Greg Endicott (V.P.) and Cecily Palmer who will be married on 10th October at 3.00 p.m. in St. Williams Church, Dawson Pde, Grovely. (It's all a plot really - Cec wants to control Club Vices)!

Wonder how many trip leaders will be left alive when drivers find out why they haven't been reimbursed? (Better hand in those reports or prepare for pulverization!)

Warm welcome to Mike & Teresa Laherty's baby John Patrick.

Congratulations to David Mort who is now super-legal (i.e. 21) Another oldie joins the ranks.

Yet further congratulations to Jim & Kath who have (AT LAST.) announced their engagement.